
ITEM NO. 9.1 
 

 
CITY OF SANTA ROSA 

PLANNING AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT 
STAFF REPORT FOR DESIGN REVIEW AND PRESERVATION BOARD 

 
August 7, 2025 

 
TO: CHAIR JONES-CARTER AND MEMBERS OF THE DESIGN 

REVIEW AND PRESERVATION BOARD  
 
FROM: SUZANNE HARTMAN, CITY PLANNER 
 
SUBJECT: UPDATES TO TELECOMMUNICATIONS ORDINANCE 
 
AGENDA ACTION:  PROVIDE COMMENTS AND RECOMMENDATIONS 
 

 
BACKGROUND: 
 
In January 2025, the Planning & Economic Development Department started working 
with BBK consultants on a comprehensive update to the City’s Wireless 
Telecommunications Ordinance. The proposed revisions will bring the City into 
alignment with State and Federal regulations and will include improved design 
standards for the various types of telecommunication facilities.  
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
The Planning & Economic Development Department recommends that the Design 
Review and Preservation Board provide input on design standards for 
telecommunications facilities.  
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
 
Attachment 1 – Staff Presentation 
 
 
 


